
                                                     La Crescent Township 
            Monthly Meeting Minutes

                                                         June 10, 2024

Final Approved                                              
Township Board Members Present:
Roy Lemke    Tim Payne-absent   Jason Wiese
Shawn Allen   Tom Tornstrom -absent
Karen Schuldt-clerk     Josie Bartsch – Treasurer
            

                      
Chairman Roy Lemke called the June monthly meeting to order at 7:00PM.   The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call.  

4. Approval of Agenda: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, 
Shawn Allen seconded, motion carried.

5. Minutes of May 13, 2024 Regular Meeting: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the 
minutes as presented, Shawn Allen seconded, motion carried.
    
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: No speakers

7. Treasurers Report: Tim Payne made a motion to approve the treasurers report as 
presented, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.  

8. Clerk Report: 
 Karen reported the township is getting reimbursed $1,319.75 from an election grant 

through the State of MN for the election judge hours for 2024 PNP Election. 

9. Other or Old Business: 
 Discussion was held on putting the 1989 Chevy 2500 Cheyenne pickup on sealed bids.  

Following discussion Shawn Allen made a motion to put the 1989 Chevy 2500 
Cheyenne pickup truck on sealed bids with a minimum starting bid of $5,000.00 to 
be opened at our July 8th meeting, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.  Karen 
will publish and post the notice.  

11. Supervisors Report:  
 Jason submitted the bill from GAK Diversified for switching the dump box and plow 

between the two trucks.  
 Jason advised Bluff Dr will need the most road work.  There is a culvert that needs to be 

cleaned out and there are washouts on both sides of Bluff Dr.  By Michalke’s house there 
is an eight-foot trench with stakes holding part of it concrete or rocks and the other part is
valley that goes down about 2 and half three feet. It’s just like a trench where there is a 
culvert to another culvert that is falling apart. We can look at filling it in and put a piece 
of culvert on with a manhole there with a grate on it. Following discussion board decided 
to talk with the homeowner, look at cost and visit the site. 

 Jason reported Bennetts did tree trimming on Town Hall Road and Circle Dr. 
 Shawn questioned if anyone had a chance to look at Orchard Run yet. 
 Roy had a complaint on someone not mowing their backyard on Cornforth Rd. 



12. Bill for Audit: Shawn Allen made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Jason Wieser,
motion carried.  

13. Adjournment: Shawn Allen made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:33 pm, Jason 
Wieser seconded, motion carried.     

Respectfully Submitted, 
Karen Schuldt, clerk


